
QUEENSLAND HISTORIC MOTORING COUNCIL INC.  

December 2018 
 

FROM THE PRESIDENTS DESK 
 

I am personally very pleased to announce a big congratulations to Doug Young in acquiring what will be 
known very simply as an “Impromptu Event” through the current Queensland Restricted Vehicle 
Registration System (see QHMC Bulletin 2018-1 – Doug’s Report for further information). 
 
On becoming QHMC president 2017/18 and bringing Doug Young in as the QTMR MOCC Delegate in which 
both Doug and I attended all QTMR meetings with the above in mind. 
 
My feelings were confirmed by Val Sharp (Vice President and former President of QHMC) that Doug Young 
was the most valuable person to have as the QTMR Delegate. 
 
This was my personal President’s Tenure to give Doug a free hand with guidelines to work within the 
system we had without changing our current system. His successful achievement within these guidelines 
will not detract from the current Queensland Restricted Vehicle Registration System and will not put 
anyone at a disadvantage, with no extra cost to current vehicle registration fees, no extra paperwork (i.e. 
logbook or similar) and no additional rules – “Made Simple and Easy!” This goes to the credit of Doug’s 
achievements given this has been a very long and unsuccessful battle for past committees. 
 
We have succeeded in the change of wording as an “Impromptu Event”, basically, this may be for one or 
more vehicles within Queensland’s current Restricted Vehicle Registration System. 
 
Please refer the QHMC Bulletin 2018-1 which includes a copy of the email from QTMR expressing their 
acceptance of the Impromptu Event. 
 
Anyone wishing to contact the QHMC President may do so by the following: 
 
Email: president@qhmc.org.au 
Mobile: 0418 789 307 ANYTIME 
 

 

QHMC AFFILIATION FEES 
2018-2019 

 

DUE 30th SEPTEMBER 2018 
 

Download a form from: https://www.qhmc.org.au 
 

If you have not done so, please renew as soon as possible 
so we can continue to assist and represent you and your 
club members. 
 
 Up to 30 members: $30.00  
 31 to 60 members: $45.00  
 61 to 90 members: $65.00  
 91 to 150 members: $95.00  
 151 to 200 members: $120.00  
 201+ members: $150.00  
 

 
 
 

NATIONAL MOTORING HERITAGE DAY – Picnic in the Park 
 

To celebrate National Motoring Heritage Day the QHMC will 
be hosting a picnic in the park at Cameron Park, Ipswich. 
 

Council has approved the use of the park and organising of 
the event is not in full swing. 
 
A flyer will be made available once major sponsors have been 
confirmed.  
 

A small number of trade stands, food, coffee and 
entertainment will be present. 
 
Trophies will be presented for best vehicle based on age, 
best dressed, best display, furthest travelled etc. 
 

This event is FREE to attend 
 
You are welcome to put up gazeebos etc, however, Ipswich 
City Council have advised that no pegs be used and 
therefore, please use sandbags or other weights instead.  

mailto:president@qhmc.org.au
https://www.qhmc.org.au/
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CLUB EVENTS 
 

Does your club have an upcoming event? 
 

Affiliated club events can be advertised on the QHMC 
website: https://qhmc.org.au/calendar/ 
 

Please email your event details, flyers, entry forms event 
image etc. to our webmaster: webmaster@qhmc.org.au 
 
QHMC Website – www.qhmc.org.au 
 

The QHMC webmaster is asking all member clubs to provide 
feedback on what you as affiliated clubs would like to have 
on the site. 
 
If anyone has any feedback, examples of website you like 
please pass this onto the QHMC webmaster – 
webmaster@qhmc.org.au. 
 
The webmaster is currently looking at options for us to be 
able to do the following: 

 Members update their own details online which will 
update the mailing lists, website listing etc all at 
once. 

 Members create their own events online for 
approval rather than submitting details for QHMC 
to add. 

 Membership renewals online allowing clubs to 
update details at the same time saving many hours 
of work manually processing each individual form. 

The webmaster has advised that this is a work in progress 
and much more research is requires. He has also advised that 
if QHMC were to look at this option that clubs would still be 
able to manually submit change of details, events, 
membership renewals etc however processing time would 
be longer.  
 
CLUB INSURANCE 
 

QHMC has gathered information from 2 companies offering 
insurance cover for historic vehicle clubs. QHMC does not 
recommend a particular insurance company/policy as the 
requirements of the individual clubs vary. We are happy to 
provide the information to you on request.  
For further information about these policies please email our 
Secretary: secretary@qhmc.org.au. 
 

 
 
 
 

QLD TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS 
 

QHMC continue to have a good working relationship with the 
Queensland Transport and Main Roads (QTMR). If any 
affiliated clubs want any subject discussed with QTMR please 
advise the QHMC Secretary tmr@qhmc.org.au. 
QTMR meetings are held 6 monthly. QHMC has 2 
representatives that attend the meeting along with several 
other motoring organisations. 
 

 

Upcoming QHMC General Meetings 
 

Thursday, 24th January 2019 
Thursday 28th March 2019 

 

Meeting commences at 7:30pm 
Venue: Veteran Car Club Rooms 

1376 Old Cleveland Road, Carindale 
 

 

 
 
ROBERT SHANNON FOUNDATION 
 

https://qhmc.org.au/robert-shannon-foundation/ 
 

The purpose of the Foundation is to encourage people under 
the age of 30 to become involved in the restoration and 
preservation of veteran, vintage, post-vintage, historic 50’s, 
historic 60’, historic 70’s and historic 80’s vehicles up to 30 
years old. 
 

The Foundation may: 
 

 Help with the purchase of specialist tools or 
equipment 

 Assist with the actual cost of restoration work 
 Contribute toward TAFE or other fees 
 Contribute toward any project considered 

worthwhile by the Trustees. 
 

Submissions for a Grant must be received by the QHMC 
before 1st May each year, however, APPLICATIONS MAY BE 
FORWARDED AT ANY TIME BEFORE THEN FOR ASSESMENT, 
YOU DO NOT HAVE TO WAIT UNTIL THE LAST MINUTE. 

 
2019 QHMC ANNUAL RALLIES 
 

2019 North Queensland QHMC Rally: Easter 2019 
Hosted by the Mackay Vintage Motor Club Inc 
Based in Mackay 
 

2019 South Queensland QHMC Rally: 4th & 5th May 2019 
Hosted by Gold Coast Antique Auto Club 
Based in Tugan 

 
 

https://qhmc.org.au/calendar/
mailto:webmaster@qhmc.org.au
mailto:webmaster@qhmc.org.au
mailto:secretary@qhmc.org.au
mailto:tmr@qhmc.org.au
https://qhmc.org.au/robert-shannon-foundation/


 
Page 3 of 3 

 

2020 QHMC ANNUAL RALLIES 
 

2020 North Queensland QHMC Rally 
We are currently seeking expressions of interest from clubs 
to host this Rally. 
 

2020 South Queensland QHMC Rally 
Hosted by Darling Downs Veteran Vintage Motor Club 
Based in Toowoomba Celebrating 50 Years of their Club 
 

 
 
 

CONTACT THE QHMC COMMITTEE 
 

When emailing the QHMC please email the appropriate 
person in the list below: 
 

President: president@qhmc.org.au 
 

Vice-President: vicepresident@qhmc.org.au 
 

Secretary: secretary@qhmc.org.au 
 

Assistant Secretary: assistantsecretary@qhmc.org.au 
 

Treasurer: treasurer@qhmc.org.au 
 

Assistant Treasurer: assistanttreasurer@qhmc.org.au 
 

Membership Secretary: membership@qhmc.org.au 
 

TMR Liaison Officer: tmr@qhmc.org.au 
 

Assistant TMR Liaison: assistanttmr@qhmc.org.au 
 

Webmaster: webmaster@qhmc.org.au 
 

Facebook facebook@qhmc.org.au 
 

 

 
 
 

OBJECTIVES OF THE QHMC 
 

The Objectives of the QHMC are to: 

 Foster interest in the history and preservation of old 
vehicles, as 
owned by members of affiliated clubs; 

 Act on behalf of clubs and/or individual members in 
negotiations with Federal, State or Local 
Government, Authorities, Companies, Corporations, 
or individuals, on matters of interest to the hobby; 

 Keep an up to date list of projected rally dates, in 
order to assist the clubs to avoid clashing dates, and 
to attempt to ensure maximum support of all major 
events by whatever means may be suitable, through 
the promotion of maximum co-operation between 
affiliated clubs; 

 Act a liaison body between the hobby and the 
general public; 

 Cooperate and liaise with any other similar State or 
Federal organisations; 

 Circulate any information concerning or affecting 
the development of clubs within the Association’s 
geographical area, which the Association may 
consider will promote the objects of affiliated clubs. 

 

 
 

Final Notes 
 

Both myself and the rest of the QHMC committee would 
like to wish everyone a very merry christmas and happy 

new year. 
We look forward to seeing you all next year. 
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